For Approval 15 December 2022


Minutes of the Maer & Aston Parish Council

Meeting held at Aston Village Hall on Thursday December 15th 2022
Present:     M Kelly (Chair), R Chatburn. G Chatburn, A Mainwaring, J Ziskin, P Barker, E Sudlow, P Northcott, PCSO Gemma Crank
Apologies:    D Lovatt, A Bryan
Declared Items of Interest – None
Minutes of Meeting October and November 2022-  Agreed as accurate record, Proposed Cllr R Chatburn, seconded Cllr Mainwaring.
County/Borough Report –Cllr Bryan updated Councillors earlier with details and updates at the Borough via email.  Cllr Bryan had arranged for police attendance from Madeley. Cllrs thanked Cllr Bryan for very comprehensive report supplied by email.  Cllr Northcott updated Cllrs on matters at Staffordshire CC including domestic abuse support, climate change action has been endorsed and warmer homes scheme supported through a successful bid from central Government.  The claimant count remains stable.  Surplus CO2 monitors being offered to businesses on a loan scheme to check ventilation levels.  Covid cases currently decreasing however cases of scarlet fever rising partly due to levels of refugees in hotels.  Pot holes continue to be repaired and gullies emptied.  Details of increase in Ukrainian host support money available online. Children’s antibiotics in short supply  Giv Energy has purchased land at Butterton which is in green belt but no planning application has yet been received.
Matters Arising from the Minutes

Highways – Email had been received from Aston resident regarding grit delivery direct onto roadside and not in the provided grit bin.  This is also causing a road hazard.  Other areas to be checked and Clerk to advise Cllr Northcott.  PC policy has been to purchase grit bins when budget allows to ensure grit does not cause environmental problem so this action very disappointing.  Clerk also to report problem with the expanding sinkhole on Bates Lane direct to Highways.  Cllr Northcott advised that A525 Woore to Onnerley road would be closed for approximately 1 week.
HS2 – Cllr G Chatburn reported he was due to attend a meeting in January to discuss work at Junction 15/Hanchurch on 16 January.  The extension to widen the A500 is to help with traffic emerging from other directions.  Warmadine Lane off-shoot to be requested as closed.  To date no design plans have been shared however local farmer had been consulted over how farm vehicles would be able to access A51/A53.  Prior to any work being undertaken, HS2 and Staffordshire Highways will need to carry out a survey to work out how road defects are dealt with and it was hoped that Richard Peel from SCC also be invited.
Community Issues – Maer and Aston VHs tree lighting ceremonies on Friday 2nd December had both been successful. Maer VH had held a craft fayre and café. .  Carol concert at St Peter’s, Maer on18th December MVH AGM to be held 13 January 2023/ Aston VH first Tuesday events to resume 3rd January 2023.  A fish & chip quiz is to be held Friday 17th February 2023.
BT Openreach –  No further information.
Climate Change – Cllr Ziskin has arranged a local talk on Friday 27th January 2023 at Maer Village Hall 7.15pm.  Speakers include Ryan Langley from Zero Carbon Rugeley and Keele Energy Park.  Staffordshire CC looking to make everything the Council is involved with more sustainable.  Waste Savvy Staffs also attending. All urged to attend.
Setting Precept – Clerk to email to ascertain increase in cost to grit run.  Zoom meeting between Cllrs only to discuss future increment for Clerk planned for 12 January 2023.  
List of Planning Applications received since last Parish Council Meeting: 
· .None received.
To receive decisions of Planning Committee:
· None received.
General Planning Matters and correspondence, on-going applications and current developments – 

· 22/00766/FUL Blackbrook Nurseries Newcastle Road Ashley - Application to vary conditions 4 (site layout) and 10 (external lighting) of planning application 20/00368/FUL (Change of use of land to mixed use for the stabling/keeping of horses and as a residential caravan site) .  Cllr A Mainwaring had written Martin Hamilton telling him he had responsibility to monitor the situation at Blackbrook.  Martin Hamilton had replied that the applicants had been given extra time to complete work required  but no enforcement had been undertaken.  Recruitment process for Head of Planning has stalled.
· Outline Consultation on Proposed 250 housing development at Mucklestone Wood Lane, Loggerheads.  No application has yet been made and consultation is to the proposed developer.
· Stafford Borough Local Plan – Document had been circulated to Councillors and concerned over proposed development of 6000 houses plus businesses between Eccleshall and Yarnfield which would put more pressure on the road system.  
· 22/00834/FUL – 1 Sidway Hall Cottage Willoughbridge - Replacement double garage/workshop.  Councillors had no objections
A call for brownfield sites has been received.
Financial Position of the Parish Council


· Bank Account Update – 

Precept A/C £     3,541.91
Deposit A/C £     3.719.40
Payments/Donations – 
Clerk’s pay/expenses of £330.74, web hosting -£100 to SCC.  
	Payee
	Bank Account to be drawn on
	Cost
	VAT
	Power
	Total value of Cheque

	E Sudlow
	Precept
	330.74

	------
	111
	330.74


	SCC
	Precept
	100.00
	
	
	100.00


To confirm the date of the next meeting –Thursday 19th January at 7.30pm via Zoom.  
Proposed meeting at Maer Village Hall – Clerk had tried to arrange a meeting at this venue however it may take many months to get any available suitable timeslot.
Meeting Closed – 9.50 pm.
Signed ………………………………………………………….
Date
Print Name …………………………………………………
